
The DeKalb County Commission met in regular session on Tuesday September 12, 2017 at 

10:00 a.m. in the DeKalb County Activities Building (Courthouse Annex). Those present were 

Ricky Harcrow, President, Shane Wootten, Scot Westbrook, Chris Kuykendall, and Dewitt 

Jackson.  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Harcrow and delivered the invocation and Mr. 

Westbrook lead the Pledge. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

It was moved by Mr. Wootten, seconded by Mr. Kuykendall all members voting affirmatively, 

motion carrying to dispense with the reading of the minutes and to accept them as presented in 

written format. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Road Department 

Road Maintenance Update--Mr. Broyles stated that the County was very fortunate that we had 

not sustained damage from the aftermath of Hurricane Irma.  Mr. Broyles told the Commission 

that crews had completed most of the work on the Buck’s Pocket.   

 

Mr. Wootten stated that he had received calls asking about when work would be done on many 

of the roads in his District.  Mr. Wootten read a list of 16 County Roads that included County 

Roads 608, 712, 803, 228, 727, 764, 611, 721, 754, 775, 725, 719, 815, 783, 371, 222, and 664.  

Mr. Wootten stated that these roads are on the patch truck list for repair, but it would take the 

rest of the year to complete, therefore, if there is a road in the county not currently on this list it 

will most likely not be repaired this year.  Mr. Wootten told the audience that the County had not 

received an increase in funding from the state for road repairs in many years, and that citizens 

should contact Legislators and Representatives to request additional funding.  Mr. Wootten noted 

that Representative Ledbetter and Senator Livingston had been very helpful to our County and 

we are very thankful for that.   

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Engineering  

Public Hearing--Mr. Luther presented a Petition to Vacate a portion of County Road 9 from the 

property owner. Mr. Luther requested the Commission open the floor to anyone who may be 

opposed to this vacation. With no one in opposition to this road vacation, Mr. Luther presented a 

resolution to grant permission to vacate this portion of County Road 9. 

 

Mr. Westbrook made a motion to adopt the following resolution, with a second from Mr. 

Wootten, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried to vacate a portion of County Road 9: 

 



 

 

Mr. Luther then presented a Petition to Vacate County Road 862 which is a dead end road on 

Lookout Mountain.  Mr. Luther requested the Commission open the floor to anyone who may be 

opposed to the vacation. With no one in opposition to the road vacation, Mr. Luther presented a 

resolution to grant permission to vacate County Road 862. 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to adopt the following resolution, with a second from Mr. 

Wootten, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried to vacate County Road 862: 

 



 

 

Road Acceptance--Mr. Luther submitted a request from Andy and Deborah Shankles who have 

developed a subdivision near Rainsville off CR 505 in District 4. Mr. and Mrs. Shankles are 

requesting acceptance of a short dead end road in the Storybrook Subdivision. 

Mr. Jackson made a motion to accept the road into County maintenance, with a second from Mr. 

Kuykendall, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried. 

Road Reclamation--Mr. Luther stated that he had received a request from Jackson County 

Engineer, Jonathan Campbell, to assist in a road reclamation project.  Mr. Luther and Mr. 

Broyles inspected the road and gave an estimate of $5,300.00-$7,100.00. Mr. Luther asked the 

Commission to allow the Road Department to do the work for Jackson County. 

Mr. Westbrook made a motion to approve the request for SWA work with Jackson County, with 

a second from Mr. Wootten, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried.    

Award Annual Bids--Mr. Luther presented the annual bids and request the Commission approve 

those as follows: 



 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to approve the annual bids as listed above, with a second from Mr. 

Westbrook, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Sheriff’s Office  

Personnel--Mr. Edmondson requested the Commission accept the resignation of Norma Marquez 

and Crimson Long as Correctional Officers in the Jail. 

 

Mr. Jackson made a motion to accept the resignations, with a second from Mr. Westbrook, all 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried. 

Mr. Edmondson asked the Commission to hire Adam Whitzell to replace Norma Marquez and 

Zacchaeus Bell to replace Crimson Long. 

 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to hire Adam Whitzell and Zaccaeus Bell, with a second from 

Mr. Wootten, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried as Correctional Officers (G5/1). 

 

Mr. Edmondson requested the Commission to transfer Lesly Francisco-Andres from FT 

corrections Sgt, to PT corrections officer and change pay to a Grade 5/1. 

 

Mr. Jackson made a motion to accept the request to transfer Lesly Francisco-Andres from FT to 

PT (G5/1), with a second from Mr. Wootten, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

 

Mr. Edmondson asked the Commission to transfer Sebastian Gamez from PT corrections officer 

to FT corrections officer with no change in pay (G5/1). 

 

Mr. Westbrook made a motion to approve the transfer of Sebastian Gamez from PT to FT 

Correctional Officer to replace Lesly Fransciso-Andres (G5/1), with a second from Mr. Wootten, 

all members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

 



Mr. Edmondson requested the Commission hire John Thomas Underwood as a part time SRO to 

replace Rene’ Ramos. Mr. Underwood is a retired Alabama State Trooper and was an SRO for 

Boaz City Schools.  

 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to approve the request to hire John Thomas Underwood as PT 

SRO ($884.61/BW), with a second from Mr. Westbrook, all members voting affirmatively, 

motion carried.  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CDBG Grant Resolution 

Language Resolution--Mr. Sharp presented a resolution regarding a County Language Access 

Plan for the McNew Subdivision CDBG Grant application.   

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to adopt the following Language Access Plan Resolution, with a 

second from Mr. Westbrook, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried: 

 

 

 

 

 

  



______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Council on Aging 

Holiday Calendar--Mr. Sharp presented the 2018 Holiday Calendar for the Council on Aging 

(COA) / Rural Public Transportation (RPT) Programs. This calendar has 16 holiday closures, 

while the County observes 13 holidays.  Mr. Sharp stated Aging employees are required to take 

annual leave days for the additional 3 days. 

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to approve the following holiday calendar for the COA/RPT 

Programs, with a second from Mr. Westbrook, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

 

 

 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Liability Insurance 

Low Loss Return--Mr. Sharp stated that recently the DeKalb County Commission was 

recognized by ACCA for the low loss ratio on its insurance liabilities over the past 5 years. This 

put DeKalb County in the top 5 of all Counties in the State and was given a check in the amount 

of $22,623.00 (representing 10% of the current year premiums). 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

  



 

Commission 

Personnel--Mr. Sharp stated that Connie Bell would be retiring on January 1, 2018 and that Deb 

Kean will be moved to that position to train and would be replacing Connie when she retires.  

Mr. Sharp requested the Commission post the Payroll Clerk position (G6A) to fill Deb Kean’s 

position.  

 

Mr. Westbrook made a motion to approve the posting of the Payroll Clerk position, with a 

second from Mr. Jackson, all members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Temporary Employment Bid Award  

Mr. Sharp presented the bids for Temporary Employee Services.  Mr. Sharp stated that we had 

received three bids for Temporary Employee Services with First Choice Personnel, Inc. coming 

in with the low bid (see below): 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion, with a second from Mr. Westbrook, all members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried to award the Temporary Employee Bid to First Choice Personnel, 

Inc. as the low bidder. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mr. Sharp gave a brief Budget Update for the 2017-18FY. The total budget is approximately 

$19.2 million and includes normal step raises as well as a 2.5% COLA for County employees. It 

also increases the Commissioner Road District budget from $175,000/district to 

$200,000/district. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

President Harcrow notified the audience that the next meeting would be on Tuesday, September 

26, 2017.  He asked for a motion to adjourn. 

 

Mr. Jackson made a Motion to adjourn. The President declared no objections and ordered the 

meeting adjourned. 

 



  

____________________________________    

Ricky Harcrow, President  

 

____________________________________  

Shane Wootten, Commissioner District I 

 

____________________________________   

Scot Westbrook, Commissioner District II 

 

____________________________________   

Chris Kuykendall, Commissioner District III 

 

____________________________________ 

Dewitt Jackson, Commissioner District IV 


